Message From Romania, For Aarhus Convention Decision III/6f
11.01.2010 13:00
In respect to your message of 4 January, by which you have forwarded an e-mail of Mrs Filipova, focal point for Ukraine, I would like to convey to you the following:

During the 26th meeting of the Compliance Committee held in Geneva in December 2009 the Committee has set 1st of January and 1st of February 2010 as the time limit for Ukraine to provide the English translation of the drafts of certain pieces of legislation relevant for the application of the Aarhus Convention. The Committee has also fixed 14 of January and respectively 14 of February 2010 as the deadline for Romania to comment on these documents. 

Mrs Filipova has forwarded  the draft Law of Ukraine  “On the Amendments to article 25 of  the Law of Ukraine "On Environmental Protection", and has informed that the draft Decree of Cabinet of Ministers of Ukraine "On the Access to Environmental Information" has been published on the web-site of the Ministry of Environmental Protection of Ukraine. 

However, as these texts are only in Ukrainian, Romania is not able to assess them and to make comments. Mrs Filipova has mentioned that for financial reasons it was not possible at the present moment to provide an English translation. However, our understanding is that the Ministry of Environmental Protection of Ukraine is currently studying how to solve this issue, and that English translations will eventually be provided. 

Given the above, Romania would kindly ask the members of the Committee to set a reasonable timeframe for Romania to comment on the draft legislation, from the moment of the transmittal by Ukraine of the English translations. 

I would be grateful to you for forwarding this message to the members of the Committee and to the Ukrainian side.

